
Dear Robert, 

LAURENCE OLIVIER . 
116 Roebuck House 
Palace Street 

London SWl 

1st March, 1976 

I am so sorry to be so long finally getting 
an answer to you for your letter of January 3rd. 

I think THE ULTRA SECREI' prometes a basically 
f ascinating idea but that the story as worked out 
requires a tremendous amount of work on it. This 
is something, please understand at once, that I am 
not proposing to undertake myself because in the 
second place I have an even stronger reason for 
suggesting that you would do well to forget about 
me for this project, and that is that there is nothing 
about the character of Group Capt . Winterbotham that 
I feel I would be well cast for. 

I am myself pushing 70, and do not believe 
that that would be in my f avour in g1v1ng a convincing 
performance of an extremel y active , advanced for his 
age , Group Captain. 

I am so sorry. 

1Ul warmest wishes to you as ever , 

Robert Wright, Esq. 




